
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Family Service 
 11am in the Sanctuary 

Welcome 

Meditation 

Silent Prayer 

Call to Worship SDAH 73 (verse 1) 
“Holy, Holy, Holy” 

Invocation 

Hymn of Praise NAH 729 
“Face to Face with Christ My Saviour” 

Tithes & Offerings 

Children’s Time Aarinola Ayoipaye 

Development Offering 

Songs of Praise 
“Just as I Am/I Come Broken” 

“How Deep the Father’s Love for Us” 

Family Prayer 

Scripture Reading Sharon Sinclair 
2 Corinthians 3:18 (KJV) 

Ministry in Music Fiona & Gabriella Pedditzi 
“In Your Mercy” 

Sermon Florence Allen 
“From Glory to Glory” 

Hymn of Commitment SDAH 435 
“The Glory Song” 

Closing Prayer 

Reflection in Silent Meditation 

Postlude 

Sunset Times 
Today: 8:28pm       Next Friday: 8:37pm (Watford) 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Contacts 
Pastor Llewellyn Edwards 

ledwards@secadventist.org.uk / 07460 734 560 

Pastor Geert Tap 
gtap@secadventist.org.uk / 07747 568 942 

Pastor Lolly Fontaine 
lfontaine@secadventist.org.uk / Tel. number on request 

Stanborough Centre 
stanboroughcentre@gmail.com / 07908 362431 

Church Clerk – Pat Swan 
swan.patricia4@gmail.com / 07926 119981 

Treasury Department 
treasury@stanboroughchurch.org 

Bulletin Deadline Wednesday 3pm 
bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org 
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Welcome to 
Stanborough Park Church 

 

 
 

Look to the Lord and His strength; 
seek His face always. 

Psalm 105:4 (NIV) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Seventh-day Adventist Church 
Stanborough Park 

609 St Albans Road, Watford WD25 9JL 
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Morning Prayer Meeting 
9-9.30am in the Maple Room 

Sabbath School  
9.45am 

Welcome Enoch Kanagaraj 

Hymn 27 Jasmine Kanagaraj 
“With Gladness We Worship” 

Opening Prayer Raymond Kalu 

Mission Spot Nina Kalu, Mamas in Need 

Special Item Nitish and Neriya Khetavath 
“I Will Lift My Eyes” 

Introducing the Lesson Study Enoch Kanagaraj 

Mission Offering Tarun Mohan 

Closing Hymn SDAH 334 
“Come Thou Fount of Every Blessing” 

Closing Prayer Miguel Raibiais 

PRAYER REQUESTS & THANKS 

Please send an email to prayeratstanborough@gmail.com 
if you would like to privately share your prayer requests 

with the Prayer Ministries Team and Pastoral Team. 

Family Ministries Prayer Basket will be presented to the Oni 
family. We invite you to pray and intercede on their behalf as 
they experience this ministry. May the Lord abide and commute 
with them everyday and feel protected, guided, blessed and 
inspired. May His love shine upon them and may the Holy Spirit 
be manifested in their midst. “11 Never be lacking in zeal, but 
keep your spiritual fervour, serving the Lord.” Romans 12:11-13 

Pathfinder Club would like to thank God for travelling mercies 
and to all church members for their prayers for the PBE teams. 
They returned safely from USA on Monday morning. Pathfinders 
will now start studying the books of Ezra, Nehemiah, Jonah, 
Micah, Amos and Hosea. We invite the church members to study 
these books as well and get ready to challenge the pathfinders 
in a few months in a Stanborough Church Pathfinder Bible 
Experience. 

 

 
Your prayers are needed for a lady named Jerica, a friend of 
Dennis Johnson’s son. She has undergone brain surgery for a 
tumour but only 95% could be removed safely. She now only has 
months to live and her husband and daughter are very 
distraught. Please keep them in your prayers. Thank you. 

 

GENERAL ANNOUNCEMENTS 

ADRA Annual Appeal The total banked so far is £7,118.79. A final 
total will be published once all Home Cans, Coin Cards, 
collecting cans and permits have been received. Please bring 
these by next Sabbath. If you have been unable to take part, 
please consider giving a donation. Thank you. If anyone is 
waiting for a receipt, please see Eric after the service. 

Congratulations from the church family to Audrey Balderstone 
and her colleague Yolanda who were awarded a Gold medal 
at the National Association of Flower Arrangement Societies 
(NAFAS) Harrogate Spring Show for their detailed and beautiful 
flower arrangement. Audrey works tirelessly within our 
community using her skills at every opportunity for the glory of 
God and we are thankful for all she does. Well done Audrey and 
Yolanda! 

Teatime Concert last Sunday by the Purcell School, where 15 
young musicians came and played in various ensemble groups, 
was such a delight. If you missed this one, there is a fine violin 
recital coming up for the May Teatime Concert on 26th May. 
Don’t miss it and bring your family and friends! 

Fellowship Lunch There will be NO fellowship lunch in May due to 
the bank holiday. The next one will take place on 1st June. 

Be Active is cancelled for the month of May. We plan to meet in 
June - more details in the future. 

Welfare Department is always willing to receive non-perishable 
food such as tinned fruit, tinned soup and vegetables plus pasta 
and pasta sauce. 

PROGRAMMES & EVENTS 

Picnic and Walk TODAY. Bring your food for a quick picnic in the 
Cedar-Sycamore Room, followed by a walk in Windsor great 
park. Park in the Savill gardens car park (charge applicable) and 
head for the Obelisk Lawn to meet up before walking to the 
Punch Bowl. Speak to Alix Roberts for more details by emailing 
stanboroughconnectteam@yahoo.com 

The Singing Group TODAY at 3.30pm will be singing at Fairway, 
10 Highland, Greenlane, South Oxhey, WD19 4LX. 

Choir Rehearsals on Mondays from 7.30pm. For more 
information, please email beatricenad@gmail.com 

Tuesday Bible Study Group at 10.30-11.30am in the Maple Room. 
All are welcome. 

 

 
Prayer Meeting Wednesdays from 7-8pm in the Sanctuary. Come 
and be blessed as pastor Lorraine Fontaine encourages us to 
continue to pray. 

Women in Prayer on Saturday 11th May. All ladies are welcome 
to join with us. A light lunch will be served after the prayers. 

Women’s Ministry Meeting on Saturday 11th May at 3pm. 
“Dealing with Stress – Part 2” by Carol Scarlett. 

Men’s Cycling on Sunday 12th May. Inviting all men to join. Meet 
at the back of the church car park at 9.30am for a prompt 10am 
start. Don’t forget your water bottle and helmet. All abilities, 
including those new to cycling, accommodated. Please see 
Arto for details. 

The Experience on Tuesday 14th May at 7pm. Come for supper 
and bring your friends and family. 

Mexican Lunch on Sunday 19th May from 1-3pm. Invite your 
friends and prepare your taste buds to experience Mexico 
beyond your expectations with authentic Mexican dishes. Bring 
cash for an Auction (items £3 – £50) and enjoy a fun quiz as well. 
Proceeds for the Pathfinder international camps. Reserve your 
tickets by emailing Paula pathfinders@stanboroughchurch.org 

Teatime Concert on Sunday 26th May at 3pm. The concert will be 
by a winner of numerous international competitions, Juhee 
Yang. Come along with your friends and neighbours for this 
exceptionally brilliant violin recital followed by tea and cakes. 
Entrance free – retiring offering for church refurbishment. 

100 years Celebration of Stanborough Park School on Saturday 
6th July. There will be a tent in the Park for the services. 

Youth Announcements 

If you would like further information on any of the youth 
events or to join and support the Youth Committee, 
please contact Amanda Brown 07834 834 729 or 
Elizabeth Roberts 07538 953 353. 

The 1900’s 
We will be having our second session on 17th May at 7pm. 
So be prepared to learn more about the Bible with 
engaging discussions and time to socialize! You are more 
than welcome to invite your friends. 

Walk & Waffles Social 
18th May is a date you’d not like to forget! We will be 
going for a walk and afterward having delicious waffles 
at the Waffle House - Kingsbury Watermill, St Michael’s, St 
Albans, AL3 4SJ. 

Teens Sleepover 
Lastly, exciting news! There will be a sleepover from the 
15th June to 16th June in the Cedar Sycamore Room. Get 
your sleeping bags ready for a fun night! 


